
School Hours 
 7:30am-1:50pm 

 

Wednesday Dismissal 
@ 12:50pm 

 

The building is open  
from 7:00am to 

3:00pm. 

Pillar of the Month:  
March: Trustworthiness 

Mar 10 
SAC meeting 2:45pm 
 

Mar 12 
Third Quarter Ends 
 

Mar 13 
Teacher planning 
Day—Student holiday 
 

Mar 16-20 
Spring Break—Student/
Teacher holiday 
 

Mar 23 
Classes Resume 
 

Mar 31 
Report Cards 
 

Apr 10 & 13 
Student/Teacher holiday 
 

Apr 14 
SAC meeting 2:45pm 
 
Apr 21 
Interims Issued 
 

“ H O M E  O F  T H E  F L Y E R S ”  

Fruit Cove Middle School

 “THE PILOT” 

3180 Racetrack Rd 904-547-7880 

February  28,  2020 Bi-Weekly Newsletter 

Fruit Cove Middle School will inspire in all students good character and a passion 
for lifelong learning, creating educated and caring contributors to the world.  

Mission Statement 

Important Dates 

 

Parents:  The deadline for the completion of the SAC survey is fast 
approaching.  Please complete the survey using the link below.  Your opinion 
matters.   
https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=98LM688K 
 If, for some reason, you have any difficulty accessing or sending the survey, use 
the following tips: 
1. Try a different browser (Ex: Chrome, Mozilla Firefox, Internet Explorer, 

Safari) 
2. Ensure you do not have a pop-up blocker turned on or active for the specific 

forms website 
3. Check for any updates on home computer that may be causing issues 
4. Ensure the form has been completed, and that you are not getting any errors 

from an incomplete or incorrect form. 

 SAC Parent Survey 

 

The St. Johns County School District and the local Department of Health are 
working together to follow the recommended guidelines of the CDC regarding 
Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). This guidance offers specific steps for 
school staff, parents, and students to take during the current low-risk conditions, as 
well as for more severe conditions. It is recommended, that based on current 
conditions, students and staff with flu-like illness stay home until at least 24 hours 
after they no longer have a fever or signs of a fever. This should be determined 
without the use of fever-reducing medications (i.e., any medicine that contains 
ibuprofen or acetaminophen).   
The CDC emphasizes washing hands, respiratory etiquette and staying home when 
sick: 

 Practice good hand hygiene. Students and staff members should wash their 

hands often with soap and water, especially after coughing or sneezing. Alcohol-

based hand sanitizers are also effective. 

 Practice respiratory etiquette. Illnesses can spread from person to person in the 

droplets produced by coughs and sneezes, so it is important to cover your mouth 

and nose with a tissue when you cough or sneeze. If you donôt have a tissue, cough 

or sneeze into your elbow or shoulder, not into your hands. 

Health Concerns 

https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=98LM688K


FCMS Testing Information 

<http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/> 
 

The testing link on the FCMS website has now been updated. The information now 
available includes: 

 

 Spring 2020 testing calendar  
 FSA frequently asked questions and practice links 

 Tips for taking the FSA 
 Tools included in the FSA platform 

 
Virtual student testing: We have specific calendar dates throughout the school year 
where we offer virtual testing lab space for FCMS students. Please complete the form below and you will be 
contacted with your testing date and time. 

Virtual Student testing request form 

8th grade Science students were working on standard  SC.8.E.5.6 - Create models of solar properties 
including: rotation, structure of the Sun, convection, sunspots, solar flares, and prominences.  

8th Grade Science  

Collection for Humane Society 

National Junior Honor Society and WEB will be sponsoring a supply drive for the Humane 
Society.  Please bring in any pet items including dry food, treats, toys, used towels or blankets, 

etcé  Items will be collected in homerooms.  The drive will begin on Monday, March 2 and end 
on Friday, March 6.   

Any questions please see Mrs. Doemel, Ms. Farbo, or Ms. Alford.   

Band / Chorus Field Trip 
OPEN to ALL Band and Chorus Students 

  

Band/Chorus Universal Studios Islands of Adventure Field Trip 
May 23, 2020 

 

Permission slips and forms are now available 

http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=V9CzsxL8P0-S9HK-boRDUZltb_ZL9nNFmxnAOaJYTadUOVVMWjVVM1JOUENZMTFNS1FBMkJTVkJVMC4u
https://teachers.stjohns.k12.fl.us/isabelle-d/


WEB Leader Applications for Rising 8th graders (currently 7th graders) 

We are currently accepting WEB Leader applications from current 7th graders. Applications may be picked 
up in the front office, from your civics teachers or from Mrs. Alford in room 750. WEB is a year long 
elective course for the 2020-2021 school year. WEB leaders work as peer mentors for the 6th grade students. 
Some of their tasks include planning and executing the 6th grade orientation, No One Eats Alone, WEB 
Wednesdays, classroom lessons for 6th graders, new student welcome and tours and so much more. 
Applicants must give four of their teachers a letter of recommendation to complete. Applications are due on 
March 4. If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Alford at Kristen.Alford@stjohns.k12.fl.us 

8th Grade News 

<http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/guidance/8thgrade> 
Visit this page often for up-to-date information about special events and activities for 8th grade students.  This 

includes social and academic events.  Important deadlines for high school registration and career academies 
are listed as well as links for more information.  

 

GradVenture   
Hey 8th graders and Parents!  
Save the date: May 1, 2020 is our GradVenture trip to Universal in Orlando.  
See the informational flyer at the end of this newsletter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/ 

Yearbook 

https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/


Attention Fruit Cove Families! 
FCMS MineCraft Club s conducting a recycling fundraiser.  
 

Thereôs nothing to buy. We are simply asking you to protect the 
environment by donating your used consumer electronics.  
 

Your used items may be tax deductible and will be recycled in accordance 
with EPA regulations. 100% of the proceeds will help fund our school! 
 

We are currently collecting the following items: cell phones, inkjet cartridges, iPads/tablets. Please drop off 
any items you would like to recycle at Ms. Reichardôs room 670.  
 

We greatly appreciate your support! 

Electronics Recycling 

Please consider picking up gifts or donating your unneeded or duplicate holiday gifts for 
the end-of-year Teacher Appreciation Day and the 8th Grade Flyer Bucks Auction. 
 

You can find ideas and sign up to help get gifts at the links below: 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805094BAAA623A6FE3-8thgrade 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805094BAAA623A6FE3-teacher 

Teacher Appreciation & Student Auction Gifts Needed  

Spring Book Fair 

 
Mark your calendars for the spring Scholastic Book Fair March 23-27! 

Please sign up to help!  Volunteers get a 20% discount!  
  

https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/70a0c4fa9a829a13-spring1  

Thoughts from the Guidance Team 

Best Practices in Regards to Mobile phones, Gaming, Social Networking, 
and Internet Use 

 

1. Maintain tech-free bedrooms. Keep computers, laptops, televisions, and 
gaming equipment in common areas. 
 

2. Keep bedtime boring. If you purchase mobile 
devices such as a cell phone, smartphone, MP3 
player, Nintendo DS, or iPod Touch for your middle 

schooler, collect them all at bedtime so kids can sleep. 
 

3. Restrict violence. Donôt purchase video games that are riddled with violence. If games are borderline, rent 
and preview them before buying. 
 

4. Obey the rules. Kids must be 13 to join social networking sites such as Facebook, etc.  
 

5. Monitor social media and internet usage closely. 
 

6. Install internet guardrails. Many parents choose to install internet filtering software or set up parental 
controls. But the best guardrails are conversations parents have with kids about safe ways to use the internet 
as well as family rules, consistently enforced, that govern internet use. 
 

7. Donôt just throw out the bad; bring in the good. Use media as a teaching tool. View uplifting movies and 
have rich discussions. Play sports games on Xbox or Playstation with your child. Bowl together on your Wii. 
Download dance tunes and jump around. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805094baaa623a6fe3-8thgrade
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805094baaa623a6fe3-teacher
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fm.signupgenius.com%2F%23!%2FshowSignUp%2F70a0c4fa9a829a13-spring1&data=02%7C01%7CJennifer.Jaeger%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7Cfa1e6e6061ed484b438808d7bba56ddb%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C


Sports Information  

The students are to bring a 3 ring binder for PE on Wednesdays.   
We are also in need of latex free band aids, Kleenex, hand sanitizer, baby wipes.  

 
 
 

Congratulations to the 2020 Girls Basketball Team: Kaitlyn Arodi, Roisin Crowley, Suin 
Crowley, Chelsea Curzio, Austin Elkins, Alyssa Gibian, Morgan Gisel, Aszara Hamilton, 
Nicole Levy, Nadia LoChe, Riley Lyles, Brie McCoy, Yasmim Polastri, Katelyn Studt, 
Maggie Vick, Ella White 
 

Congratulations to the 2020 Boys Basketball Team: Chris Arias, Kennen Banther, Bryant 
Boykin, Christian Collier, Jagger Hamilton, Troy Holloway, Andrew Jenkins, Tyler Jenkins, 
Caleb McAbee, Cade Patterson, Isaiah Richardson, Jake Schroeder, Ethan Tucker 

 
 

PRACTICE SCHEDULE:  BEGINS DECEMBER 2 
 

 GIRLS:  Monday  – Friday  2:00-4:00pm Except game day 
 

 BOYS:   Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 4:00-6:00pm, Wednesday 3:00-5:00pm,  Friday  2:00-4:00pm 
 

GAME SCHEDULE         
 

Girls play at 5:30       Boys play at 6:30 
Home games: Students wearing an FCMS shirt or sweatshirt will get in free. 

 
 

 January 14   @ Mill Creek Academy 
 January 16 Murray Middle School 
 January 23 Liberty Pines Academy 
 January 28 Pacetti Bay Middle School 
 January 30 @ Gamble Rogers Middle School 
 February 4  Switzerland Point Middle School 
 February 6 @ Patriot Oaks Academy 
 February 11 Sebastian Middle School 
 February 13 Freedom Crossing Academy 
 February 20 @ Palm Valley Academy 
 February 25 @ Landrum Middle School 
 February 27 @ Valley Ridge Academy 

 March 3  Bye 
 March 5   Play offs 
 

 
 

Athletic Website: www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/athletics 
PE Uniforms through School Pay or an order form (see studentôs PE Coach)  

The clinic does NOT have stock medications. Medicine is ONLY given with a doctorôs order. If 
your child has a life threatening allergy and you have not provided an EpiPen with a Medical 

management plan from the doctor, we do not have the medication and 911 will be called in an 
emergency.  Thank you. Please call the clinic with any questions @ (904) 547-7887. 

Clinic News 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/athletics/


Study Hall 

The after-school study hall is available for testing, retests, homework, and reading on Monday, Tuesday, and 
Thursday from 1:50 until 2:40 in room 740.  Students are not required to stay the entire time and must have 
transportation home. 

Parents:  The front office will NOT accept and deliver forgotten homework, PE uniforms, band instruments, 
school supplies, or projects after 7:45am. Students are responsible for bringing these items to school. Students 

are responsible for their own work and supplies. The only exception to this policy is lunch or lunch money. 
Delivered lunches will be on a cart in the cafeteria. Thank you for your cooperation.  
 

Front Office Memo 

School Website 

<http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us> 
Visit often for up-to-date information about our school! 

 

    Donôt forget to check the Peachjar  
     for eflyers about community events. 

Parents: In a continuing effort to provide safety and security to our students and staff we ask that you 
complete a School Access Form if you plan to enter a facility in the St. Johns County School District. The 
link for the School Access Form and related information can be found on the FCMS homepage or at: https://
www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/volunteer/.  This includes if you would like to meet with a guidance counselor, teacher, 
or volunteer for special activities such as the book fair, field trips, school dances or other activities. 
Any person going beyond the front office area of a school must have a completed school access form, and 
present a valid driverôs license or state identification card when signing into a school.  To check your status, 
contact the school which you wish to enter two weeks after completion of the school access form.  It is 
suggested that the form be completed right away, as it can take two to six weeks to process.  Once school 
access has been granted, a person signs into the school as a volunteer, and chooses the activity that best 
describes what he/she will be doing in the school.  Driverôs license and state identification card are required 
upon each sign in. 

Building Security 

Personal Checks 

Parents:  Please remember if you send a check in for any reason, it must have the following to be 
accepted:  Makerôs name, physical address (no PO boxes) and one phone number including area code.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  

Attendance Information  

If your child is absent, please send a note in to the front office within 48 hours of your studentôs return to 
school.  Please do not email attendance notes.  Also, if you are writing a personal note, please be sure to 
include the reason for the absence. 
 

If you have questions about our attendance policy, please refer to the St. Johns County School districtôs 
attendance policy in your studentôs planner (or on our website) regarding excused and unexcused absences.  
FCMS follows the districtôs policy.  In general, travel and family events/emergencies are not excused 
absences.  Illness, doctor appointments, and funerals of close relatives are excused absences. 
 

If you need further clarification, please contact Ginny Michalski, Attendance Clerk. 

https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/volunteer/
https://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/volunteer/


Business Partners 

Thanks so much to our Business Partners for supporting Fruit Cove Middle School! 

PTO News 

PREMIER DESIGNS JEWELRY FUNDRAISER 
 The spring Premier Designs Jewelry fundraiser will run from March 9 to April 9. A portion 
of the sales will go to the PTO to fund school projects. Flyers will be coming home soon in 
backpacks. The fundraiser will include online sales with in person sales available at 
our Maple Street Biscuit Company Spirit Night on April 7. Premier jewelry makes a great 
Motherôs Day gift! 

  
SAVE THE DATE FOR MAPLE STREET SPIRIT NIGHT 
 Mark your calendars for Maple Street Biscuit Company Spirit Night 
on Tuesday, April 7 from 5 p.m. - 7 p.m. Maple Street will be 
open that night especially for FCMS. Come out and enjoy breakfast for dinner! 

PTO would like to thank Tutoring Club of St. Johns  
for sponsoring free FSA prep classes for FCMS students!  

 

Each class is limited to the first 30 students who register at: 
 

 https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0c4ba9a923ab9-fsaprep. 

Free FSA Prep Classes 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0c4ba9a923ab9-fsaprep






 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER MARINE SCIENCE PROGRAM 

  
Parents, 
 

Applications for the summer Marine Science Program were passed out at all schools 
during the week of February 10.  Applications were due back to science teachers by 
February 28.  Applications can still be downloaded at any time from the website prior to 
April 15 at http://www-grms.stjohns.k12.fl.us/marinescience/. The link also will have a 
complete day by day curriculum for each grade level, parent information, and a video 
from last yearôs program.   
  
This summer program is available to all students currently in grades five through seven 
and has been sponsored by the school district since 1982.  Three eight day sessions are 
held at Gamble Rogers Middle School with bus transportation provided.  The dates for 
the three sessions this summer will be June 1 through June 11, June 15 through June 25, 
and June 29 through July 9 (Monday-Thursday).  Small classes of 13-15 students are 
separated by grade level.  All instructors in the program are St. Johns County School 
District teachers. 
  
The Marine Science Program is a carefully designed experience for responsible students 
who are interested in learning about our local marine environments.  Learning is ñhands 
onò in the field with students kayaking, canoeing, boating, hiking, snorkeling, sailing, 
windsurfing, surfing, SUP, (stand up paddleboarding), etc.  Specific grade level activities 
and curriculum are attached to the applications and are also available from the website. 
  
More information about the program can be had by emailing Kristina Bransford at 
marinescienceprogram@stjohns.k12.fl.us . 

http://www-grms.stjohns.k12.fl.us/marinescience/
mailto:marinescienceprogram@stjohns.k12.fl.us

